MONTGOMERY-PRINCE GEORGES CHAPTER

HISTORY AT A GLANCE

TWELFTH YEAR-July 1, 1979 to June 30, 1980

OFFICERS, DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS:

President

Vice President

Secretary

Treasurer

Directors: Research

Chapter Comp.

Meetings

Awards Workshops Membership Publicity Programs Education

Editorial

Committee: Nominations

OMBE/Small Bus.

MEMBERSHIP:

CHAPTER AWARDS:

David K. Roth, DC

Edward J. Ballotta, SI John F. Schultheis, DC

M. (Skeets) Dittenhofer, NAVY

John J. Cronin, GAO Sanders Gerson, OPM

Charles Mangene, SI (vice

Sharon Hatton)

Herbert H. Jordan, DOT Donald E. Kirkendall, HUD Brenda J. Morsell, HUD Luis F. Navarro, HEW Jack L. Sandler, DOT Cleo D. Simpson, DOT

Hershel D. Sosnoff, Fox & Co.

Nelson H. Shapiro, CASB Wilbert H. Luck, HUD Long-Range Plann. Nelson H. Shapiro, CASB

May 1, 1979-521 Members

April 30, 1980-537 Members

Ralph Flaherty Chapter Service:

Nelson H. Shapiro, CASB

Dist. Leadership: John E. Murphy, OPM

Achievement of the Year:

Leonard Pirato, DOT

Maury S. Cralle, Jr., VA

Spec. Achievement of the Year:

John T. Dysland, SI

Director of the Year:

Donald E. Kirkendall, HUD

Unsung Hero(ine)s:

Wilbert H. Luck, HUD Nancy Fahey, Fox & Co.

NATIONAL AWARDS:

Robert W. King Award: Art Schoenhaut Chapter Service: Nelson H. Shapiro

Silver Spring Holiday Inn MEETING LOCATION:

The Chapter presented two outstanding educational events for its members during the year: a half-day mini-symposium on "Cash Management" which was attended by 87 and a joint effort with the Washington Chapter of the Institute of Internal Auditors on "Is the Inspector General Concept Working-A Report on the 1970's and Prospects for the 1980's" which was attended by 81. unique presentations to high schools and colleges continued. ad hoc Long-Range Planning Committee was established to chart the course of the Chapter for the next five years. We continued the policy of having a joint dinner meeting with the M-PG Chapter of the National Association of Accountants. We continued our research in cooperation with the National Office to develop standardized procedures for conducting National Symposiums. also continued the practice of having a December social event in lieu of a regular meeting. This year, we enjoyed "Fiddler on the Roof" at the Burn Brae Dinner Theater. The Chapter leadership was very instrumental in electing the first female National President-Elect, Eleanor Clark. Two of our most prominent members, Art Schoenhaut and Nelson Shapiro, were honored with awards at the National Symposium in Boston. The Chapter unofficially became known as "The Fun Chapter" and this name appeared on the "Communique" masthead for several years.

PROGRAMS:

Dustin Finney, Leg. Asst. to Congressman Michael D. Barnes, (D) MD-8th

Frank S. Sato, National President, AGA

Dr. Gary F. Bulmash, Asst. Prof. of Acctg., AU

Harry Whitesell, Sr. VP, Maryland National Bank

Harvey J. Berger, Tax Partner, Fox & Co.

June G. Brown, Inspector General, INT

Panel on Physical Fitness: Dr. Samuel Fox III, Rick Bradley, Ron Keefer

Mortimer A. Dittenhofer, EVP, AGA